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The Women's Federation for World Peace (WFWP) celebrated its 31st anniversary with a conference and 
the nomination of new Ambassadors for Peace on April 10th, 2023, at the Jean Pierre Guingané Youth 
and Culture Hall in Ouagadougou. The event aimed to promote women's involvement in establishing 
peace and security in Burkina Faso and the world. The conference hosted 180 participants, including 
Ambassadors for Peace. 
 
The WFWP Burkina National President, Mrs. KABORE Aimée, presented the WFWP's global activities 
and highlighted women's major role in peace and security. Mrs. SOU Jacqueline, a WFWP-BF member, 
emphasized that the 21st century is the century of women, and women should follow the model of True 
Mother, Mrs. Hak Ja Han Moon, to establish peace and happiness in their families. 
 

 
 
Ms. OUEDRAOGO Monique, an Ambassador for Peace, raised awareness about breast cancer in her 
presentation on women's health. Mr. DIARRA Thomas, SG of UPF Burkina, explained the 5 Universal 
Principles of Peace Ambassadors to the participants. 
 
Before the recognition of new Ambassadors for Peace, Mr. ZONGO Boureima, President of the Center 
for the Care of Orphans and Vulnerable Persons, presented certificates of recognition to express his 
gratitude to the WFWP-BF and Mrs. Ouedraogo Monique for their donation activity in favor of internally 
displaced persons. 
 

 
 
A total of 15 women received their certificate of distinction as women ambassadors for peace. 
 
Mrs. KIEMDE Djeneba, one of the Ambassadors for Peace, congratulated the other recipients with words 
of encouragement. 
 
The event concluded with the cutting of a birthday cake and the song "Happy Birthday" sung by the 
musical group New Hope. The women Ambassadors for Peace were grateful for the beautiful and simple 
celebration, and one of the former ambassadors expressed gratitude to WFWP Burkina on behalf of all the 
ambassadors and wished long life to WFWP International. 


